

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 21st September

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you for all your book and game donations for the 'Bus,' we have completely filled our shelves. Thanks also to everyone who joined us on the 'Bus' for the first PTA/Friends meeting of the year. We have a few dates in the diary, particularly a children's fancy dress disco on Friday 12th October (details to follow) and 'Ladies Night' on Friday 2nd November. To finalise these events we will meet again on Friday 5th October at 1.30pm and there will be an extra meeting on Tuesday 9th October at 7pm in school to discuss and plan the Christmas Fair. I hope to see you there.

Father Ged Murphy

Last week we officially welcomed our new Parish Priest Father Ged Murphy as he celebrated a wonderful Mass to welcome the new school year. Father has been in school many times and we look forward to a happy and successful Parish relationship over the years to come. Father has asked for consultation on Mass times and also the use of the house. If you could complete his letter (at the back of church) regarding times and speak to him about school making **very good use** of the house, we would be very grateful.

From next week Father has requested that when dropping off or collecting children we do not park outside church. There has been some damage to the steps and planters and some very near misses. Also over the next few weeks we will be taking delivery of some parking signs to deter parking on the pavement on the church side of Glastonbury Road. We look forward to your support in all these matters for the health and safety of everyone but particularly the children. Thank you.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





